SPECIAL TOWN MEETING
January 28 2010

A Special Town Meeting of the Town of Newtown was held at the Senior Center, 14 Riverside Road, Sandy Hook, CT, on Thursday January 28, 2010. The meeting was called to order by Town Clerk Debbie A. Aurelia at 6:34 pm. after which she read the warning of the meeting. 

In attendance were 1st First Slectman Patricia Llodra, Selectman William Rodgers, Selectman William Furrier and Town Attorney David Grogins. It was well attended by Electors of the Town of Newtown. 
Joseph Borst nominated 1st Selectman Pat Llodra for moderator, 2nd by John Aurelia. 1st Selectman Llodra declined the nomination. 

Lereine Frampton nominated William Rodgers for moderator, 2nd by Bruce Walczak. Hearing no further nominations Mrs. Barbara O’Connor moved that the nominations be closed. All in favor for Selectman William Rodgers as Moderator was UNANIMOUS.

Robert Merola made a motion to accept the 1st Resolution on the Agenda regarding the Newtown Youth Academy as read by the Town Clerk, 2nd by Mr. Joseph Borst. 
Selectman William Furrier made a motion to amend the resolution to include the language: “Up To” and “Reviewed and Approved by the Newtown Finance Director” by re-reading it with the new language; 
To consider and act upon a recommendation by the Legislative  Council to adopt the resolution entitled “Resolution Providing For A Special Appropriation In The Amount Of “Up To” $3,500,000 To Reimburse The Newtown Youth Academy For Certain Costs “Reviewed and Approved by the Newtown Finance Director” Relative To Parking Facilities Required Pursuant To A Lease Dated September 28, 2007, And As Amended On June 26, 2008 And As Further Amended On November 23, 2009 Between The Town Of Newtown As Landlord And The Newtown Youth Academy As Tenant.

Motion 2nd by First Selectman Pat Llodra. 
Selectman Rodgers noted that this is not unprecedented that an amendment is made to resolutions at the time of a Town meeting and that our Town Attorney was notified of the pending proposed amendment. 

Attorney Grogins stated that the Charter of Newtown allows to increase or reduce an amendment to a Special Appropriation at a Special Town Meeting. Attorney Grogins also stated in the past, not all proposed amendments were in order and therefore not approved because of certain guidelines. Further, he has consulted with Bond Council regarding this amendment noting that the “Up To” is commensurate with the language with the bonding resolution which also says “Up To” and secondly, “Review and approved by the Newtown Finance Director”,  was always the understanding of the Selectman when the official Resolution was adopted. Mr. Grogins stated that this was confirmed by Robert Tait and that he in fact has reviewed all of the invoices regarding the project and has found them in order. With that being said there is be no objection to the language of this amendment from Mr. Grogins or the Bond Attorney at Robinson and Cole LLP. 
Attorney Grogins closed by stating that this should not be deemed to set precedence at a Town Meeting for Special Appropriations.
Mr. Rodgers stated that any additional questions regarding this Resolution can be brought up when the Master Plan Review Committee is formed.
DISCUSSION: None.
Motion by Mrs. Barbara O’Connor to accept amended resolution and 2nd by Mr. Joseph Borst.
All in favor. UNANIMOUS
Second proposed resolution regarding “Resolution With Respect To The Authorization, Issuance And Sale Of Not Exceeding $3,500,000 Town Of Newtown General Obligation Refunding Bonds”  motion to accept by Joseph Borst, 2nd by Lereine Frampton. 
All in favor. UNANIMOUS.
DISCUSSION: None

Hearing no other business Lereine Frampton made a motion to adjourn 2nd by Benjamin Spragg. UNANIMOUS.

Meeting adjourned 6:46pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Debbie Aurelia, Town Clerk 

